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REMINDER

The General Secretariat of the Organization of American States presents its compliments to the Permanent Missions of the OAS and is pleased to refer to the activities of the Technical Group on Transnational Organized Crime.

Delegations will kindly recall that the “Conclusions and Recommendations of the First Meeting of the Technical Group on Transnational Organized Crime” (GT/DOT/doc.6/07rev.1), has tasked the General Secretariat with conducting an assessment of the needs and capacities of Member States to fight transnational organized crime. The General Secretariat is grateful for the information provided by a small number of Permanent Missions in response to earlier requests and respectfully requests the kind of assistance of other Member States in providing the Department of Public Security with the following information:

1. Your country’s needs in regards to technical cooperation for combating transnational organized crime, your priorities, and a short description of the reasons and special circumstances that give rise to the needs for technical cooperation.

2. A description of the technical cooperation modules including courses, workshops, and seminars offered by your country for police, prosecutors, judges and other law enforcement officials in  general, as well as of courses, workshops and/or seminars that your country offers in conjunction with international organizations such as the UN or INTERPOL. 

With the information received, the Department of Public Security will prepare a toolkit for the benefit of those Member States requiring technical assistance to fight transnational organized crime. This toolkit will be presented to the Member States during the Second Meeting of the Technical Group to be held on April 22, 2009 and therefore respectfully requests that information be submitted to the Department of Public Security on or before February 27, 2009.

A template has been prepared to facilitate this exercise and is available by contacting the Department of Public Security, Attn: Alison August Treppel, (202) 458-3483 or atreppel@oas.org.
The General Secretariat of the Organization of American States avails itself of this opportunity to convey to the permanent missions the renewed assurances of its highest consideration.
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